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June 2024 Park Monthly Report  
 

At the pool we held our monthly safety meeting and review on a Sunday morning. At this meeting the 
guards practiced back boarding, CPR training, and various water skills.  At the pool the fill line was redirected to 
the surge tank as part of the recommendations from the state inspector and the flow meter will be replaced 
once contractors get it in. Last Monday evening I hosted the monthly tree board meeting at the park building 
where we talked about upcoming tree planting events and possible grants that I am getting quotes on. This 
month we started and finished our last session of group swim lessons and private lessons for the season. On 
Tuesday, the pool was closed at 2pm for the last swim team meet of the season as all six teams in the 
conference attended. The park and cemetery employees have been busy trying to keep up with the mowing and 
keeping the trimming down and the rain continues to keep everything growing. At Wings Park the playground 
equipment that was unfortunately set on fire was removed this week and disposed of.  On the second Tuesday 
evening of the month, I met with the trail committee members as we discussed updates to trail development 
and grant proposals. The employees have been patching roads at City Park and evened out the gravel roads at 
the cemetery. There was a cremation burial this past week and a full burial for Friday the cemetery employees 
prepared. Nate has been busy spraying needed areas as the weather has been great for weed growth and the 
park employees have been weeding downtown in the mornings. I typed up the agenda for Mondays Park and 
Rec meeting and sent it out as we have proposals for two memorial benches to discuss. 

 
This month the park employees spruced up the front entrance of the aquatic center with some new mulch. 

They put down just enough to brighten up the area for our event on Friday the 19th with BCHC sponsoring a free 
entry day that they will reimburse the city for. At Woodlawn the employees prepared two full burials, one for 
Friday and one for Monday. At the campground we had some issues with the waste station as it was found out 
someone dropped a lid that was backing up the driveway drop. The lid was removed right away, and septic 
cleaned while we had the truck there. Carrico Aquatics installed the new flow meter at the aquatic center that 
quit working and the state inspector required it to be replaced. Hawkins delivered a load of hydrochloric acid 
for the pool this week. The park employees took out a dead scotch pine at City Park on Friday and completed 
trimming along the waterway at Wings. Trails and skate park were swept, downtown cleaned, flowers water 
each day. I have been working on the REAP grant proposal that is due in August. I received both quotes from the 
local nurseries for the Trees for Kids grant proposal this week. I designed new signage for Depot Park, talked to 
the paper about coming up to write an article for the pool on Friday. I travelled to Decorah for the Upper 
Explorer Land meeting where they gave the available money to themselves once again and nothing to Oelwein. 

 
This month the cemetery employees were busy preparing two more full graves and a cremation burial. The 

cemetery employees took the sweeper and cleaned the streets at Woodlawn, and we fixed a water line leak as 
well. I had Nate take the sickle mower around and trim trails, parks and waterways this past week. The park 
employees took the tree spade and moved three evergreen bushes to the sports complex that Charlie Rochford 
donated to the city. The campground had a small water leak that was fixed the next morning. The park 
employees have been taking down trees that have expired in recent years as they have been concentrating their 
efforts mainly on ash tree removal. At the park shop, we went through our area and discarded old pallets and 
cleaned up the area, graded it and organized everything back into where it needs to go. We have been putting 
extra time into the sports complex this week for the circus that is going to be out there this weekend. Pool 
manger Kim has been busy at the pool as they finished scheduled swim lessons and are offering adult learn to 
swim lessons. The pool has had seven facility rentals in the past two weeks and many more scheduled for the 
end of the season which will be on August 18th. The trails and skate park were swept again like they are every 
week. The campground is doing well as business has been picking up recently. I sent out the agenda for the tree 
board meeting scheduled for Monday evening as we have a lot to go over.  
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   Training review     chemical order 

 
 

Cpr review 

 
Tree board meeting     fill line 
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Trimming      swim meet 

  
4th of July 

 
Playground removal   road work 
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Spraying    burials       patching 

 
mulching 
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Grave prep    septic cleaning 

 
New flow meter     trimming 

 
Chemical delivery     scotch pine 

 
Grave prep     campground water repair  sweeping streets 
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         Water repair     trimming 

 
 

Tree donation  tree removal/cleanup  complex prep 

 
 

Shop cleanup 

 
 

  
  

  
  

  
P
A

R
K

S
 /
 C

E
M

E
T

E
R
Y

 /
 T

R
A

IL
S
 /
 A

Q
U

A
T

IC
S
 /
 C

A
M

P
G

R
O

U
N

D
 

http://www.oelweinparks.org/


 

www.oelweinparks.org 

 

 

 

  
  

  
  

  
P
A

R
K

S
 /
 C

E
M

E
T

E
R
Y

 /
 T

R
A

IL
S
 /
 A

Q
U

A
T

IC
S
 /
 C

A
M

P
G

R
O

U
N

D
 

http://www.oelweinparks.org/


 

www.oelweinparks.org 

 

 

Daily activities 

➢ Clean/organize shop areas 

➢ Pick up downtown areas 

➢ maintaining park, cemeteries 

➢ Maintenance on equipment 

➢ Safety meetings 

 

➢ Meet with contractors 

➢ Retrieve & upload trail count data 

➢ Woodlawn burials 

➢ park maintenance 

➢ Grant work 

 

 

 

progress on projects 

➢ Website updating 

➢ Trail easements/grants 

➢ Work on park and rec master plan 

➢ Trail maintenance 

➢ Grinding stumps 

➢ Civicrec work 

➢ Sweeping trails/streets 

➢ Finished reap application 

 

➢ Playground Maintenance 

➢ Swim lessons Sessions 1 & 2 completed 

➢ Pool facility rentals/private lessons 

➢ Dead tree removal 

➢ New memorial bench back installed 

➢ Dirt work complex 

➢ Trees for kids grant 

 

 

 

 

 

Next month and future projects 

➢ Remove old well houses city park 

➢ repurpose old wings bridge 

➢ Grant writing 

➢ Trail segment 2 

➢ Trail segments 4/5 alignment 

➢ Paint accent brick – pool 

➢ Remove primitive at Redgate 

➢ Playground slides – City Park 

➢ Utilities to plant trees in Chrysler 

➢ Board and committee meetings 

➢ Winterize Pool 

➢ Trees Forever tree planting 

➢ Gravel bed tree planting 

➢ Italian days - Redgate 

➢ Flagpole diamonds

 

Joshua Johnson MA 

Oelwein Park Superintendent 
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